Scott House Update

PAST EVENTS:

Well done to Year 10 for coming 5th in House Bench ball and an amazing 2nd in House Rugby with Year 9 coming joint 5th in their year's rugby! Year 7 have been fantastic firstly with their great contribution to the Shoebox Appeal and now coming 1st in House Rugby, Year 11 have also come 1st in House Netball which is great! The participation from everyone has been clear to see and it is clearly paying off.



Also a mention to Robyn and Eleanor in Year 12 who organised Scott house's House Drama piece which gained us 1st place! It was a great performance to watch and everyone that took part from all the year groups should be proud of themselves.

CHARITY WEEK:

During our last house meetings we have been discussing our charity week which is coming up in December. After finding out our chosen charities for the school everyone has been very enthusiastic about raising money and supporting our local, national and international charities.



Due to Mrs Wilkins amazing efforts we have already met our target of £1000 by organising two year 7 discos. This means our house's focus is on raising awareness about our house name, this has led to the idea of an obstacle course in the sports hall. On Wednesday the 14th of December we are running an event for Year 7 and 8 which has 4 different inflatable obstacles. Where they are queuing there will be posters educating the reader about Robert Falcon Scott,

there will be two teams running (England and Norway) representing the two teams going to the North Pole and the team that gets the most through the course wins! It costs £1 to run and there will also be Christmas songs and a cake and drink sale so hopefully it will be a successful event! To finish off the week there is also a Christmas jumper day for the whole school on the Friday.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

- Senior Citizen's Party
- House Art
- Cadbury Charity Week
- House University Challenge